

Grade 8 – Unit 7,8,9 Review 2

I. Find the word whose underlined part is differently pronounced in each line.

- | | | | |
|-------------------|--------------|---------------|--------------|
| 1. A. disease | B. dead | C. treatment | D. sneeze |
| 2. A. environment | B. billboard | C. visual | D. litter |
| 3. A. birth | B. thermal | C. earth | D. further |
| 4. A. poisoned | B. died | C. dumped | D. caused |
| 5. A. contaminant | B. waste | C. illustrate | D. radiation |
| 6. A. camp | B. language | C. native | D. accent |
| 7. A. capital | B. scenic | C. Scotland | D. iconic |
| 8. A. increased | B. provided | C. haunted | D. founded |
| 9. A. loch | B. schedule | C. French | D. chaos |
| 10. A. brigade | B. kilt | C. liberty | D. icon |

II. Choose the word whose main stress is placed differently from the others.

- | | | | |
|------------------|--------------|----------------|---------------|
| 11. A. American | B. Canadian | C. Australian | D. Portuguese |
| 12. A. monument | B. symbolize | C. attraction | D. spectacle |
| 13. A. natural | B. trainee | C. unique | D. parade |
| 14. A. territory | B. festivity | C. traditional | D. geography |
| 15. A. official | B. legendary | C. historic | D. iconic |

III. Choose the word or phrase that best completes each sentence below.

16. I think the waste from the factory has _____ the lake.
A. damaged B. pollution C. polluted D. damage
17. If the factory continues dumping poisons into the lake, all the fish and other _____ animals will die.
A. aquatics B. aquatic C. aquatical D. aquatically
18. He is _____ a lot because it is cold.
A. sneezes B. sneeze C. sneezed D. sneezing
19. The family succeeded in running out of the house before the walls _____.
A. damaged B. erupted C. collapsed D. felt
20. After the flood, many people in that village were _____ homeless.
A. put B. felt C. given D. left
21. I use English everyday, with people from _____ countries.
A. differ B. differently C. different D. difference
22. I'm in a team with two boys from Australia and a girl from _____.
A. USA B. US C. United States D. the United States
23. He has been able to _____ his English by going other English speaking countries.
A. improve B. improvement C. improving D. improveness
24. The United Kingdom _____ of Great Britain and Northern Ireland.
A. consists B. is consisted C. has consisted D. consisted
25. English _____ around the world by children in school as a foreign language.
A. has learned B. is learning C. is learned D. learned
26. You'd better go to bed early tonight. The plane _____ at 6 o'clock tomorrow morning so we'll have to be up by 4.30!
A. will leave B. leaves C. leave D. is leaving
27. In the 16th century, French and British settlers _____ in Canada.
A. arrive B. have arrived C. was arriving D. arrived
28. If she him, she would be very happy.
A. would meet B. will meet C. met D. should meet
29. If you the president, what would you do to help the environment?
A. are B. was C. were D. both B&C
30. All our English teachers are speakers.
A. native B. original C. foreign D. overseas
31. _____ having two official languages, Canada has the third largest English-speaking population.
A. Despite B. Because C. Due to D. Even though
32. A drought happens when there _____ no rain in a place for a long time.
A. is B. was C. has been D. had been

33. At least 200 people _____ after rivers burst their banks in Colombia mudslides.
A. killed B. had killed C. were killed D. are being killed
34. If you _____ noise pollution for a long time, you can have headaches and hearing loss.
A. experience B. will experience C. experienced D. can experience
35. May aquatic animals die _____ the polluted water.
A. because B. due to C. because of D. Both B&C
36. Many things have been _____ to help the victims of the disaster.
A. done B. do C. doing D. be done
37. The United Kingdom _____ a union of four countries: England, Scotland, Wales and Northern Ireland.
A. are B. is C. has been D. being
38. Millions of people _____ Disneyland in California since it opened.
A. have visited B. visits C. visiting D. are visiting
39. The trains for the visit to the dinosaur museum _____ at 9.00 a.m on July 15th.
A. leave B. have left C. are being leave D. leaves
40. Big Ben is a major monument in London which _____ the United Kingdom.
A. symbolizes B. has symbolized C. is symbolizing D. Symbolise

IV. Choose the word or phrase that is CLOSEST in meaning to the underlined part

41. Driving through vast green pastures, or boating on scenic lakes – or lochs – are other attractions that Scotland offers.
A. famous people B. friendly tourists C. beautiful places D. wide lakes and rivers.
42. The supply is being tested for contamination.
A. population B. pollution C. combining D. containing
43. The fumes from vehicles is a contributing factor to make people cough.
A. noise B. fuel C. exhaust D. water
44. Several new botanical species have been killed in the last year because of water and soil pollution.
A. mammals B. plants C. insects D. flowers
45. Volunteers have given out food and blankets to homeless people in the flooded area.
A. properties B. aid C. helping D. technology -

V. Choose the word or phrase that is OPPOSITE in meaning to the underlined part

46. We cannot prevent natural disasters, but we can prepare for them.
A. avoid B. stop C. allow D. predict
47. Because warmer water has less oxygen in it, it can harm fish populations and cause harmful algal blooms.
A. support B. reduce C. contaminate D. illustrate
48. When you get inside the spacious café, you will find yourself among various wooden puzzles and games.
A. large B. haunted C. symbolic D. small
49. The truth about these castles, which are haunted by ghosts, is still puzzling, so many people still make question about them.
A. interested B. clear C. confusing D. questioning

VI. Choose the word or the phrase(A, B, C or D) that are not correct.

50. When I reached the peak of the mountain, I could see how beauty everything was.
A B C D
51. I visited 6 countries so far, but only 2 out of them are English- speaking countries.
A B C D
52. He has made(A) new friends, visited(B), and take(C) part in different(D) activities.
53. What will happen if the Earth stopped moving?
A B C D
54. One of the things all of us can do to protect and improve our environment is recycle.
A B C D
55. Humans can even die if they will drink contaminated water.
A B C D
56. They believe that water pollution is the large cause of death and disease in the world.
A B C D
57. One in six species is at risk of extinction because climate change.

58. Could you meet us at the airport tomorrow afternoon? Our flight will land at 4 o'clock.
A B C D
59. The United States of American is the world's third largest country in size.
A B C D
60. The Australian flag consists a dark blue field with the Union Jack and six white stars.
A B C D

VII. Choose the best response for each sentence.

61. Mary: "The weather forecast says it's going to rain tomorrow." ~ Peter: - "_____ What a pity."
A. Looks great! B. Not at all. C. Sounds good! D. Oh no!
62. Nam: "Have you heard the news? A powerful earthquake and following tsunami hit the island of Sulawesi, Indonesia." ~ Hanh: - "_____"
A. How beautiful! B. Awesome! C. How terrible! D. No problem.
63. Mai: "Rescue workers saved a girl trapped in a collapsed school building." ~ Lan: - "_____"
A. That's great! B. Good luck. C. How convenient! D. Oh dear!
64. Ba: "Did you know the Amazon rainforest fires have already been controlled." ~ Hung: "No, I didn't."
A. What a bad day! B. How wonderful! C. How thoughtful it is! D. Well done.

VIII. Choose the correct answer A, B, C or D to fill each blank in the following passage

Water Pollution in India

Contamination of water from any external source that makes it (65)..... to life is known as water pollution. (66)..... the fast industrial development and modern civilization, the problem of water pollution is increasing day by day. The (67) sources of water pollution are domestic wastes, agricultural wastes, sewage disposal, industrial wastes, radioactive wastes and oil leakages.

All the Indian rivers including the holy river Ganga, have become highly polluted today. However, the Ganga Action Plan to control its water from pollution has not been proved (68) The (69) of water pollution is widespread. It causes many severe water-borne diseases.

65. A. harm B. harmful C. harmless D. unharmed
66. A. At B. Of C. In D. With
67. A. most B. more C. major D. hard
68. A. success B. successful C. unsuccessful D. succeeded
69. A. effect B. effects C. affect D. affects

IX. Read the passage, and then choose the best answer.

The large movement of the earth under the water causes a very large and powerful tsunami. That tsunami was called the Asian Tsunami in most of the world. It was called the Boxing Day Tsunami in England, Australia, South Africa and Canada because it happened on the holiday which they call Boxing Day. The tsunami caused a lot of damage to countries such as the Philippines, Thailand, Indonesia and Sri Lanka.

Waves as high as 30 meters killed many people and damaged or destroyed a lot of buildings and other property. Over 225,000 people died or they were not found after the tsunami. The waves traveled as far away as South Africa (8,000 kilometers) where as many as 8 people died because of high water caused by the waves. Because of how much damage was caused and the number of people the earthquake affected, over \$7 billion was donated to help the **survivors** and rebuild the areas damaged.

70. Why was the tsunami called the Boxing Day Tsunami in England?

- A. Because it happened when people were boxing.
B. Because it happened when people were collecting boxes.
C. Because it happened on Boxing Day.
D. Because it destroyed a lot of boxes.
71. How high were the waves?
A. thirteen meters B. eighteen meters C. thirty meters D. two hundred meters
72. What were some people in South Africa killed by?
A. earthquake B. high water C. high wind D. volcano
73. Which of the following sentences is NOT true?
A. Only in Asia the tsunami was called Asian Tsunami.
B. The tsunami caused a lot of damage to Indonesia.
C. Many people died because of the high waves.

D. A lot of money was raised to help people.

74. What does the word "survivors" in the last sentence mean?

A. Houses that aren't destroyed.

B. Offices are being rebuilt

C. People who were dead.

D. People who are left alive.

X. Read the passage, and then choose the best answer.

Pollution is any contamination of the environment which causes harm to the environment or the inhabitants of the environment. There are three main kinds of pollution.

Air pollution can be caused by liquids, or gases that make the air harmful to breathe. There are two main types of air pollution: primary and secondary. Primary pollutants enter the air directly, like smoke from factories and car exhaust. Secondary pollutants are chemicals that mix together to pollute the air, like mixtures of emissions from vehicles and factory smoke that change to form more dangerous pollutants in the air and sunlight.

Soil pollution can be caused by pesticides, leakage from chemical tanks, oil spills, and other chemicals which get into the soil by dumping or **accidental** contamination. Soil pollution can also cause water pollution when underground water becomes contaminated by coming into contact with the polluted soil.

Water pollution can be caused by waste products, sewage, oil spills, and litter in streams, rivers, lakes, and oceans. Some scientists believe that water pollution is the largest cause of death and disease in the world, causing about 14,000 deaths in the world each day.

It is not possible for anyone to predict the exact timing and effects of global, pollution and global climate change brought about by pollution. There, is general agreement by scientists that the global climate will continue to change, the intensity of weather effects will continue to increase, and some species of animals will become extinct.

75. What is the most suitable title for the passage?

A. Solutions to pollution

C. Causes and effects of pollution

B. Environmental issues

D. Environmental impacts

76. What kind of pollution is considered as the cause of the most death and disease?

A. Air pollution

C. Soil pollution

B. Water pollution

D. None of the above

77. What is NOT a cause of soil pollution?

A. Chemicals

C. Oil spills

B. Exhaust fumes

D. Pesticides

78. What kind of pollution may oil spills cause?

A. Air pollution

C. Soil pollution

B. Water pollution

D. Both B and C are correct

79. According to the agreement of scientists, what is NOT environmental effect caused by pollution?

A. Global climate change

C. Animal extinction

B. Intensity of weather effects

D. Disappearance of the rainforests

XI. Choose the best answer

80. **I don't have enough money, so I don't buy seafood.**

A. If I have enough money, I will buy seafood.

C. If I didn't have enough money, I didn't buy seafood.

B. If I had enough money, I would buy seafood

D. If I didn't have enough money, I would buy seafood.

81. **I didn't bring my umbrella, so I got wet.**

A. I would not get wet if I bring my umbrella.

C. If I brought my umbrella, I would not get wet.

B. If I brought my umbrella, I will not get wet.

D. If I brought my umbrella, I would not get wet.

82. **I don't live with my mother, so that I can't take care of her.**

A. I can't take care of my mother because of I don't live with her.

B. Since I don't live with my mother, I can't take care of her.

C. Because not living with my mother so I can't take care of her.

D. Because not live with my mother, I can't take care of her

83. **Both French and English are official languages in Canada.**

A. In Canada, while French is an official language, English is spoken by more people.

B. In Canada, the official language is not only French, but also English.

C. In Canada, either French or English is the official language.

D. In Canada, neither French nor English is the official language.

84. **The USA, Canada and New Zealand are all English speaking countries.**

- A. English is an official language in the USA, Canada and New Zealand.
- B. English is spoken widely in the USA, Canada and New Zealand.
- C. English is used widely in the USA, Canada and New Zealand.
- D. English is very popular in the USA, Canada and New Zealand.

85. This is the first time she has been to the United Kingdom

- A. She has been to the United Kingdom for some times before.
- B. She has never been to the United Kingdom before.
- C. She has never been to the United Kingdom.
- D. She hasn't been to the United Kingdom.

86. People call Alaska the land of Midnight Sun because in summer, the sun does not set for nearly three months.

- A. Alaska was called the land of Midnight Sun because in summer, the sun does not set for nearly three months.
- B. Alaska is be called the land of Midnight Sun because in summer, the sun does not set for nearly three months.
- C. Alaska is called the land of Midnight Sun because in summer, the sun does not set for nearly three months.
- D. Alaska called the land of Midnight Sun because in summer, the sun does not set for nearly three months.

87. London has a population of about eight million people.

- A. The pollution of London is about eight million people.
- B. There are about eight million people living in London.
- C. Eight million people are working in London.
- D. Eight million people are travelling to London.

88. People had already left the flooded villages when rescue workers arrived.

- A. People had already left the flooded villages by the time rescue workers arrived.
- B. People had already left the flooded villages as soon as rescue workers arrived.
- C. People had already left the flooded villages at the time rescue workers arrived.
- D. People had already left the flooded villages after rescue workers arrived.

XII. Joining two sentences, using the words in brackets.

89. We must conserve water. Otherwise we will face serious water shortages. **(IF)**

90. Paul doesn't think about the planet. He wastes so much water. **(IF)**

91. Water pollution happens. Many aquatic animals such as fish can die. **(LEAD)**

92. The climate is changing. The earth is getting warmer. **(BECAUSE)**

93. We are damaging the ozone layer. The ozone layer is necessary for human existence. **(EVEN THOUGH)**

XIII. Complete the second sentence so that it has the same meaning to the first one. Use the word given.

94. It's three years since I started learning Spanish. **(FOR)**

I _____

95. If I were you, I would take part in the summer camp in Canada. **(ADVISED)**

I _____

96. It was the first time I had been in an earthquake. **(NEVER)**

I _____

97. What about raising money for flood victims? **(SHOULD)**

Jenny _____

XIV. Make questions for the underlined words.

98. If I knew a tornado was coming, I would immediately and safe shelter.

99. Dozens of people were buried under a massive landslide in Naton in town.

100. Rescue crews have helped people from flooded homes and cars.

Ms. Khánh Hà's class



vukhanhha.92